PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 22nd NOVEMBER 2017

Date:                                            Wednesday 22nd November 2017 
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV

                                                      BW

                                                      HW   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      MN

                                                      DN

                                                      MJ

                                                      NP

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting. GM summarised matters which had been discussed at the September meeting.

Adult Social Care issues: Dr P introduced Egle Kelpsaite from Adult Social Care and Health, who spoke about her role in helping GP practices address a variety of non-clinical problems experienced by some of their patients. Surgeries often report that some patients attending clinics are primarily concerned with such matters as employment and benefits issues, social isolation, caring for the elderly and infirm, etc. Doctors are not best equipped to assist with those matters and if patients continue to seek appointments valuable clinical time could be wasted. Egla's role was to assist practices in putting such patients in touch with agencies better suited to help them. She asked whether PPG members had any suggestions to identify and inform those patients? Members agreed that a noticeboard in the surgery might well be of benefit. PPG members (while recognising the pressure there was on wall space in the waiting room), were ready to assist with that, but they felt that confidentiality requirements meant that identifying patients in need of social support inevitably fell to the doctor and practice staff.

CQC grading issues:  There had been media reports which had suggested that a GP practice in Hackney had been awarded an 'outstanding' grading by the CQC primarily for offering a walk-in clinic facility, a substance abuse clinic and the services of a translator. HW had written to Claire Martin pointing out that our practice had long offered two of those facilities and had only received a 'good' grading. HW had requested an explanation. The CQC's stance appeared to be that while the CQC provided guidance, Inspectors were independent,  and that specific issues would be considered at the next inspection. Dr RP outlined his dissatisfaction with the approach taken by the CQC and explained the actions being taken to pursue his complaint. Members were sympathetic and offered to assist, where that would be useful.

Flu clinic: The practice had held a Saturday morning Flu Clinic in October. It had been well publicised inside and outside the surgery. Mobile phone messages had been sent to certain patients. Dr P reported that some 70 patients had attended. Members welcomed that excellent response. GM mentioned that many pharmacies had this autumn been publicising 'on demand' flu jabs. He asked if they notified surgeries when a flu jab had been provided for a patient? Dr RP said they should, but that did not always happen. It caused wasted time for surgeries in unnecessary chasing of patients if they did not. Additionally, there was a risk of vulnerable patients receiving multiple jabs. Members felt this matter should be brought to the attention of the relevant authorities - consideration would be given to that.   

On line registration: This continued to go very well.  There were no new issues.

Health Improvement Grant: Dr RP said that NHS England had notified the practice of the potential availability of a £5k grant, over nine months, to assist in improving the health of patients in the 40 to 74 age group not suffering from an identified chronic disease. An action plan was required. Members mentioned various possibilities which included increased access to fitness, stopping smoking and weight control clinics and increased availability of health checks at times to suit those in the age group who were in full time work.

Nurse Practitioner: Dr RP reported that a nurse practitioner had been appointed; the nurse had the authority to prescribe and see patients on her own, while the doctor was present in the surgery. She would attend the surgery each Thursday and would act as a triage, referring patients to the doctor as necessary. Patients would see her on a 'walk in' basis from 8.30 to 12.00. From 12.00 to  2.00 appointments could be booked. Members welcomed this development which had the potential to relieve pressure on the doctor's appointments.
Over-ordering of prescription medication: JM raised the matter of over-ordering of medicines – particularly by elderly and vulnerable patients – leading to a build up of unused medicines in the home and the consequent risk of over medication, plus the financial wastage borne by the NHS. Dr RP agreed this was a significant matter. There were resource issues in prescription management. Poor handling of repeat prescriptions by some pharmacies was an additional factor contributing to the problem. 
Other matters: There were further matters which could usefully have been discussed; but, in view of time elapsed, it was agreed that those would be held over until the next meeting
Meeting ended: At approximately 6.25 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 14th February 2018 at 5.00pm.

